This Week

Monday 03 March 10:00am Ladies Bible Study (Jane)

7:30pm Leadership Team meeting

Tuesday 04 March 7:30pm Prayer Meeting

Wednesday 05 March 2.30-4.30pm. Welcome Café

Thursday 06 March 9:15am The Ark at HBC; 7:00pm Ten Sing

2:30pm Thanksgiving Service for Roger Parr

Friday 07 March 1:45pm World day of Prayer Service

7:00pm Youth Club

Sunday 08 March 10.30am Worship Service.

Theme: Jesus & Simon Reading: Luke 5: vs 1-11

Contacts

Minister: Rev Chris Farmer 01223 720733 pastor@histonbaptist.org.uk

(Chris' day off is Saturday. His study day is Friday, but he can be

contacted on urgent matters.)

It would be appreciated if phone calls could be left until after 10am.

Elders: Hilary Allen 07702 843069 hilary.allen@histonbaptist.org.uk

Jane Magowan 01223 236582 jane.magowan@histonbaptist.org.uk
Bart Goncalves. 07570 343124 bart.goncalves@histonbaptist.org.uk

Youth Work: youth@histonbaptist.org.uk

Sunday School: Craig and Debs Robinson 01954 203793

Helen Warren 07810 724800

Motivators: motivators@histonbaptist.org.uk

Ten Sing Ten Sing is a young people's Singing/Arts group, 11-18 years.

Bonny Rogers 07787398043 cambridgetensing@gmail.com

Newsletter: Graham Ralph 07762 968198 <u>newsletter@histonbaptist.org.uk</u> Room Bookings: Keith Willingham 07483 114002 bookings@histonbaptist.org.uk

Admin: Keith Willingham 07483 114002 admin@histonbaptist.org.uk

(Keith is part-time and works mornings Monday-Thursday. Emails or phone messages received outside of these hours will be picked up on

the following workday morning)

Website: www.histonbaptist.ora.uk

Please I have copy for each newsletter by $4\mbox{pm}$ on the preceding Thursday.

Thanks, Graham

HBC has its own Facebook page





Connecting people to Jesus Christ and to each other

"Jesus, full of the Holy Spirit, left the Jordan and was led by the Spirit into the wilderness, where for forty days he was tempted by the devil." (Luke 4:1-2a)

Sunday 02 March 2025

The service is led by **Hilary Allen Chris Farmer** brings us the message.

Theme: Jesus and Satan Reading: Luke 4: vs 1-13

<u>Services in Church</u> You can connect to the service via your **telephone landline** on **0330 088 5830**. There may be an automatic answer asking for the meeting ID, but it may just wait, in which case just put in the number: **238 183 824** # Ignore the next question (about your ID or password) and press # again. You will be able to hear and speak to everyone.

The Zoom Meeting ID: 238 183 824

You can join Zoom for the live service, Recordings of the Sunday sermons are available on the Church Website.

Please see the HBC website at www.histonbaptist.org.uk

<u>Prayer Corner</u> If you would like someone to pray with you, the Prayer Corner is open after each morning service. All matters are treated as confidential unless there is need to report a safeguarding concern.

Please Pray for

Gyana Marins, The Burmans, Ruth Wilson, David Mudd, Hazel Newman, Tolu and family Sheila Parr and family, The Hammond Family

Prayer Gathering. Join us this Tuesday, 7:30pm in the L-Shaped room as we gather for praise and prayer on the eve of Lent, lifting up our needs and the needs of the world to our Heavenly Father and asking for his kingdom to come.

Roger Parr's funeral will take place on Thursday 06 March. The committal will be at Cambridge Crematorium (East Chapel) at 1:30pm for close family and friends and then there will be a Thanksgiving Service for all to attend at HBC for 2:30pm, which will be followed by a buffet tea.

Food: If you are able to help provide cakes and/or any savoury finger food then please speak to Angie: angie@theqoochs.com

Dress: No black please! **Donations** at the service will be going to Tearfund. **Zoom:** The service will be streamed on Zoom using the normal link for Sunday services: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/238183824 ID: 238 183 824

World Day of Prayer is this Friday 07 March at 1:45pm at HBC.

Florence encourages all who can attend to participate in this year's service which has been prepared by the women of the Cook Islands, who share their culture, stories, faith and their inspiration. All are welcome.

Alpha returns this week and this Sunday we are looking at the question "Why and How Should I read the Bible?" Please pray that as the guests watch the video and discuss it together that they will see how true and life-giving God's word is. Please continue to pray for the team, the guests and our families, that we would know God's protection, provision and peace through Alpha and that many may come to know and experience the love of God through Jesus Christ our Lord.



The Flowers this week have been provided by the Flower Fund



Happy Birthday to Daniel Robinson (03) and Jemima Rogers (06)

From Ann Smith ... 'Thank you so much for all involved in making my 70th such a lovely fun event. Those who set up, made tea, av, cleared away you are all amazing what a family we have here at HBC. You are also very generous and Wednesday I paid £500 to Addenbrookes Charitable Trust for use in Vasculitis Clinic. Dave and I cannot thank you all enough. God Bless you all.'

Cakes for Welcome Cafe Volunteers are needed to make cakes for the our Wednesday Welcome Cafe, from 26th February to 16th April (except 5th March where we are OK). Please volunteer your cake making services for one of the weeks by emailing tom.swan@ntlworld.com. Your cake needs to be suitable for 10-15 people. Thank you for your help. Tom Swan

We now have some orthopedic gel comfort cushions available for anyone who needs one. Please ask at the Welcome desk where they will be stored. If you would benefit from one on a weekly basis please let Gayle Painter or John Newman know, as we can purchase more if required. Also, a reminder for anyone who has to remain seated, we do have song sheets available.

Heating in Church Building. We often don't appreciate something until we have to go without! This was certainly the case with the heating in the church building recently and the Leadership Team would like to thank Andy ZS, Keith (and any others involved) for all the time and energy that went into getting it fixed. We appreciate it very much!

Please note that David Mudd now has a new address as he has moved in to Cottenham Court Care Home. Please pray that he will continue to settle in well. He is happy to receive visitors!